          Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     9/25/08


The meeting convened at 7:00 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees: Ron Cheich,  Burt Bostwick, Krista Bean Dorrian, Barbara Hays, Ruth Gordon, Rich Samp
Secretary’s Report  - Krista Bean Dorrian
· The minutes from the meeting on April 24, 2008  and the Spring Membership meeting on May 18, 2008 were approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Ruth Gordon
· Ruth distributed a financial report for the period May – July 2008.

· The Committee approved both the reimbursement to Ruth Gordon  for expenses associated with Neighborhood Day, the Spaghetti Lunch and the Spring newsletter, and the donation of $120 (proceeds from the wine raffle)  to the Yorktown High School graduation boat party.
· Burt Bostwick reminded the Committee that it had previously approved a $250 contribution in connection with the application for a Park Enhancement Grant.  The PEG grant is expected to be approved and proceeds up to $15,000 will be used at Gulf Branch to repair trails with trail ties and new mulch, establish a pollinator garden and replace the signage on Military Road.  Burt stated that he would also seek both individual donations and donations from neighboring civic associations to supplement the grant proceeds.

Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick

· Burt reported that the Civic Federation’s September meeting was the annual candidates meeting and that the incumbents were not facing any significant competition this year.  The meeting scheduled for October 7, 2008 will discuss the bond referendums on the ballot in November.
NCAC – Burt Bostwick
· Burt reported that it did not appear that the Dittmar Road improvement project would achieve the required  support from the neighbors immediately affected.  If the project does not go forward,  Burt will be back in touch with the NCAC to confirm that OGCA wants to proceed with the Fort Ethan Allen room project in the Spring 2009 funding round.   Both Burt and Rich Samp have been gathering letters in support of the project and they reported meeting with Chris Zimmerman to discuss the project.  
· It was suggested that the Committee solicit ideas for additional projects at the Fall membership meeting, in order to be prepared for future funding rounds.
President’s Report – Ron Cheich
· Ron asked Rich Samp to report on the status of the Saegmuller School sign.  The delivery date is now October 27th and Rich has scheduled a dedication ceremony for Saturday November 8, 2008 at 10 a.m.  Superintendent of Schools Robert Smith has been invited to attend.  Rich proposed that after the ceremony there be a history presentation and then the holding of the Fall membership meeting.  The Committee agreed and Rich undertook to contact David Farner, the historian at Fort C.F. Smith to see whether he would be available on that date to speak. Rich will prepare a flyer about the events that can be posted at Madison Center on Election Day.
· Ron and Ruth volunteered to man a table at Pioneer Day at Gulf Branch on October 4th.

· Ruth reported on efforts to contact existing block captains to see if they are still willing to serve,  as well as efforts to fill a number of  block captain vacancies.  While Bill Schwab will continue to serve as block captain for Chesterbrook Road, he has asked to be relieved of his responsibilities for running the program.

· Ruth will draft and circulate for comment a Fall newsletter, to be distributed the end of  October.  She suggested putting in a calendar of  the year’s events. It was agreed that specific dates would be discussed further at the next meeting.   It was suggested that copies of  the final newsletter be put in the Gulf Branch Nature Center  for pick up by visitors.  It was also agreed that the Committee should pursue getting an OGCA bulletin board in the Madison Center as a means of disseminating information.   Ron Cheich suggested  that the newsletter (or an abbreviated form of it) be posted at the Madison Center polling site on Election Day.

· The Committee decided to sponsor a pumpkin carving contest for Halloween, with a $50 Trader Joe’s gift certificate as the prize.  Details will be put in the newsletter.

· There was discussion about putting together a membership package for new members of the Association, as well as supporting block captains in soliciting new members.

· Burt Bostwick suggested that Ron Cheich  write a letter to the County about drivers avoiding the speed bumps on Old Glebe Road and failing to stop at the stop sign at Old Glebe and Military.  It was noted that police cruisers had not been seen in the neighborhood in quite some time.

Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· The  next meeting was scheduled for October 23, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
